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Measuring Healthcare in Developed Countries

Abstract:

Medicine in first world societies is reaching a crossroad. There is an
increasing acceptance that ever more resources cannot be expended on
healthcare without robust accounting of what society and its citizens is
getting in return. The big issues for health services are financial reform,
better access, improved information for patients, better primary care
prevention, and a stronger focus on accountability. This concept of
practical evaluation is a simple one but its execution is both complex and
difficult. No health service has succeeded in getting it right to date. The
major challenge is finding reliable measures that accurately represent what
quality medicine should be achieving. The lack of standardization in
methodology and approach often prevent broader comparisons. The widespread
application of a limited number of measures would align the incentives and
actions of multiple organisations.

Quality measurement is an immature science. It is agreed that core measures
are the basis to assessing the overall health of a nation. It allows
comparisons to be made between hospitals, health care services, and
countries. Until recently it has had to rely on expert opinion in the
absence of hard data. There is currently a frenetic â��catch-upâ�� process
in operation. Measures are being produced at a rapid pace. Some of the
metrics are imprecise and of poor quality. Practicing physicians are
frequently confused by the directives that they are asked to follow. They
feel that there is a lack of connectivity between what they do and how it
is assessed. There is insufficient understanding of the fact that metrics
are only the means of achieving of a goal rather than the goal itself.

The Institute of Medicine (IOM), in an attempt to provide a fresh
equipoise, has produced a new report called â��Vital Signs: Core Metrics
for Health and Health Care Programsâ��. The IOM, founded in 1970 in the US,
provides national advice on issues relating to biomedical science,
medicine, and health. It provides unbiased, evidence based, authoritative
information. Its previous publications, such as â��To Err is Humanâ�� have
helped to transform medical thinking around the world. In 2015, to date, 15
reports have been produced.

The current document Vital Signs, by its very nature, embraces the totality
of publicâ��s wellbeing. There is an emphasis on the matters that will
achieve better health and reduce premature death. The IOM outlines what
healthcare can do for people and what people can do for themselves. The
document describes a four domain framework, healthy people, care quality,
low cost and engaged people.

There is a greater recognition by healthcare planners that ill-health
arises from 2 main sources. The first is the random, unpredictable nature
of a disease and its clinical processes and consequences. The second is the
wide spectrum of pathological conditions that are derived partly or
completely from poor lifestyle choices and poor uptake of simple preventive
programmes. The latter is obviously targeted because it can potentially
achieve rich dividends in a short timeframe.

The 15 key measures categorized by the IOM do not contain any surprises.
They address the previously described origins of poor health. Good quality
population health initiatives demand hard work, active participation, and
self -restraint. The selected areas for consideration in the IOM document
are life expectancy, well-being, overweight and obesity, addictive
behavior, unintended pregnancy, healthy communities, preventive services,
care access, patient safety, evidence-based care, care match with patients
goals, personal spending burden, population spending burden, individual
engagement, and community engagement. Suggested ways of recording measures
include- number of years of healthy life lost before 80 years of age,
number of years of healthy life lost because of obesity, proportion of
patients reporting barriers to healthcare, and the proportion of care that
is evidence based. Quality of life is the basic aim for all citizens. There
is the simple logic that healthy people live longer.

The strengths of the IOM document is that it has produced a set of
streamlined items that all health services can address. There are
recommendations for their application at every level. Successful
implementation of a metric will depend on its relevance, quality and
usefulness to the caregivers. The IOM strongly emphasises the value of a
parsimonious standard set of measures collected regularly and consistently
across a nation. If a â��same setâ�� is put in place nationally, the
benefits will be greatly enhanced as comparisons can readily be mad between
hospitals and regions. Quality and outcome measures are best derived from
clinical data, while cost and utilization reports are produced from
administrative. The IOM states that â��non-keyâ�� items, such as rating
whether patients like their doctors, while attractive may not be very
helpful. It is pointed out that such items offer little insight on the
extent to which the patient is receiving a treatment based on best
evidence, or whether their case is aligned with the goals most important
for them.

Effective healthcare is very dependent on patient participation. Patients
need to be able to make informed choices about the treatments that they
receive. The IOM recommend that patients be given more information about
the clinicians that care for them. Social networking sites are helping to
provide the public with the information that they require. Patients fare
better when they actively participate in their healthcare. Violence and
injury are the major causes of death among young citizens. Among older
patients, chronic diseases and their management are a major challenge.

The key measures laid down by the IOM can be applied to Irish healthcare.
The life expectancy in Ireland for males is 78.3 years, and 83 years for
females. The overall fertility rate is 2.1 children per woman. The
replacement rate for a country is 2.0/woman. Rates below 2/woman represent
societies decreasing in size and growing older. Many countries in the EU
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such as Italy and Germany have rates of 1 child/woman. The teenage
pregnancy rate has decreased to 2.3%, the lowest since 1963. Ireland fares
less well in relation to obesity. Recent data reveals that 66% of adult
males and 51% of adult females are either overweight or obese. This
compares unfavourably with the EU average of 47%. In relation to
well-being, Irish people when to rate their general satisfaction with life
on a scale 0-10 gave an average rating of 7. This compares well with the EU
rate of 6.6.

The IOM document is an important contribution to the debate about setting
directions and standards for health care.

JFA Murphy

Editor
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